31 January 1955

Dr. James Phinney Baxter, III President Williams College Williamstown, Massachusetts

Dear Dr. Bexter:

Shortly after we separated after luncheon at the Cosmos Club, I was chagrined to recall that I had intended to give you my address but failed to do so at the last moment.

I do hope that you will be able to find some of the correspondence between your grandfather and Mrs. Gallup, in connection with his studies of her work on the biliteral cipher; this would be a welcome addition to a copy of the brief biographical sketch of your grandfather.

It was nice to meet you and to have first-hand personal observations about your grandfather.

With cordial greetings, I am,

Bincerely,

WILLIAM P. PRÍEDMAN